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Sponsor Statement for SB 115
SB 115 creates the Rural Community Energy Assistance Program (RCEAP) within the Department of Commerce. This program will provide grants for energy assistance to rural communities based on a community’s population and the price they pay for fuel. The program is for 1 year only, and will sunset at the end of that time.

During this winter, it has been difficult for many Alaskan families to afford to purchase heating oil.  This issue was first highlighted by reports from Emmonak but has spread to other areas of the state.  These reports detail the dilemma faced by many families; choosing between purchasing adequate amounts of heating fuel or choosing other necessities of life.

Reports indicate that, unlike previous years, there is sufficient fuel in the villages.  However, because fuel and other necessities of life are so expensive, people cannot afford to buy both.  A recent report written by the Institute of Social and Economic Research noted than in 1990, food costs in Bethel were 45 percent above food costs in Anchorage.  By the beginning of 2007, this differential had increased to 92 per cent.  It stands to reason that small villages outside of Bethel are even more expensive.  This issue is exacerbated by a lack of income to accommodate these rising prices.

The same ISER document reports that in 2007, 100 gallons of fuel oil in Bethel cost $459 while in Anchorage the equivalent energy costs $120.  Again this difference would be even greater if comparing more remote villages in Alaska with Anchorage. 

This legislation is not a permanent fix to the energy problems in rural Alaska.  It provides one time assistance to Alaskan families to help them get through the remainder of the winter heating season.  
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